
MUSEUM NOTES 

“The Atkinson-Williams Ware-

house is one of the  few remain-

ing early warehouses in Fort 

Smith. The edifice represents a 

period of prosperity and growth 

for the city and its major whole-

sale suppliers. .” 

National Register of Historic 

Places Nomination Application, 

1979 

Upcoming Events 

 Motorcycle Memories 

June 27,11:00am  Pro-

gram on Fort Smith Motor-

cycle  History. Exhibit con-

tinues through August 

 4th of July Crafts for Chil-

dren, July 4, 1:00-3:00 pm 

 Book Signing  with Anita 

Paddock, July 23 4:00 pm 

Program at 6:00 pm 

 Ice Cream Social, Sep-

tember 6, 2:00-4:00 pm 
Visit the updated website:  fortsmithmuseum.org   

Capital Campaign Continues 

Thank you to all Capital Campaign donors who have contributed to the 

accomplishment of several major projects:  replacement of the freight ele-

vator; modernization of the public restrooms; renovations to the soda 

fountain; new paint and carpet in the lobby (a new vacuum cleaner is 

needed) and the replacement of five outdated  HVAC units.  Thank you to 

Rheem for the donation of three units and to the Western Arkansas Plan-

ning and Development District for awarding a grant through the State of 

Arkansas General Improvement Fund to replace two units and fund the 

installation.   

Plans for updating the permanent exhibits are progressing as well as 

plans for a permanent exhibit on broadcast history in Fort Smith and the 

region, On the Air.   

During the recent heavy rainfall, water entered through damaged masonry 

on the west side of the building. A grant was submitted to the Arkansas 

Historic Preservation Program to fund the masonry project, but matching 

dollars are required. Caring for the Atkinson-Williams Warehouse is an 

ongoing challenge! Please consider a contribution to enable the museum 

to continue to meet the goals of the Capital Campaign.   

Fort Smith Museum of History  Summer 2015 

Congratulations, Connie! 

Curator Connie Manning completed a Master of Library and Information Sci-

ence with an Archival Studies concentration from the University of Wisconsin-

Milwaukee. Congratulations on this accomplishment. 

 

Connie was selected for a professional development internship with the Smith-

sonian Libraries assisting with a copyright research project.  

 

Connie’s skills bring knowledge that will benefit the Fort Smith Museum of His-

tory as we strive to meet our mission in a changing museum environment. With 

completion of the Conservation Assessment Program and the renovation pro-

jects accomplished through the ongoing Capital Campaign, positive changes 

are in progress for the care of the artifact collection and the historic building.   



Additions to Exhibits  

Goldman Hotel 

Thank you to Bill England and family for a wonderful addition of artifacts and pho-

tographs which have been added to second floor Goldman Hotel exhibit. Included 

are the desk that was used by John England, a table from the lobby and photo-

graphs of Eleanor Roosevelt and Harry Truman visiting the hotel. The highlight is 

a reproduction of a mural of the hotel lobby painted by John England’s grand-

daughter, Laura England Cunningham.   

St. Anne’s Academy   

Just in time for the St. Anne’s Academy reunion, an exhibit on the Catholic high 

school in Fort Smith from 1853 until 1973 will be added to the first floor Timeline. 

Thank you to Steve Wilhelm for providing photographs and memorabilia. 

Music History  in Fort Smith 

A two-part exhibit exploring the rich history of music in Fort Smith is currently in 

progress. The first part, covering nineteenth century through 1945 will open in the 

fall. Part two, 1945-1985, is scheduled for next year. Please contact the museum if 

you have artifacts or memories to share.   

School Tours for the Summer 

The museum continues to provide tours and programs for school groups through 

the summer. Volunteers are always needed! Call or email the museum if you wish 

to help. Caroline Speir presented programs at Sutton Elementary School for first 

grade students and at Muldrow School for third grade students. We hope to pro-

vide more outreach programs for students unable to visit the museum. 

Motorcycle Memories 

Program 

A program on Fort Smith motorcycle history will 

be presented during the Riverfront Blues Festival 

on Saturday, June 27 at 11:00 am. Join us for 

beer, BBQ and stories of local motorcycle culture. 

Thank you to Robert Winters for providing the 

excellent photographs for the program and exhibi-

tion. Motorcycle Memories will be in place through 

August 30. This project is supported in part by a 

grant from the Arkansas Humanities Council 

and the National Endowment for the Arts. 

Thank you to Westark Yamaha for a contribution 

to the project.   

Goldman Hotel Lobby 

Walter Davidson, Maldwyn Jones, August Busch, William Harley. 

St. Anne’s Diploma  



Board of Trustees  

2015-2016 

 

Stephen Young 

President 

 

Anthony Sims 

Vice-president 

 

Drew Linder 

Treasurer 

  

Jo Ann Campbell 

Corresponding Secretary 

 

Laura Miller 

Recording Secretary 

 

David Roberts 

Historian 

 

Christine Curran 

Jerry Dean 

Amy Grimes 

Suzanne Henson 

Cliff Ivey 

Matt Ketcham 

David Kerr 

Daniel Maher 

Josh Norman 

Kaylee Rainwater 

Anthony Sims 

Karan Spector 

Chandra Stoll 

Scott Stubblefield 

Ret Taylor 

Sherry Toliver 

Donna Wintory 
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Staff 

 Leisa Gramlich 

Executive Director 

 

Connie Manning 

Curator 

 

Caroline Speir 

Historical Interpreter/Exhibit 

Designer 

 

Linda Porter 

Receptionist/Membership 

 

Julie Hamilton  

Bookkeeper 

 

Violet Sanchez 

Museum Assistant 

 

Ivy Kirby 

Student Assistant   

Remember the museum for honorariums, memorials and bequests. 

In Memory of Dora White 

        New and Renewed Members 

George and Carole Beattie   
Jim and Gwen Burton 
Jerry and Meg Canfield 
Mary Caviness 
Neal and Suzanne Cowne 
Steve and Kyle Creekmore 
Allan and Pat Crump 
David Curry 
Christopher Dolanski 
Al Drap/Donna Sigl   
Kandace Evans 
Laverne Marie Garrison 
Brian and Shelly Gilker 
Chuck and Elaine Girard   
Allen and Mary Nelle Hales 
Julie Berch Hamilton 
Hanna Oil and Gas  
Billy and Peggy Higgins 
Sally Hill 
 

Roberta Holder 
Joseph C. Johnson   
Ewell and Nancy Lee 
Don and Jo Ella Lewison   
Greg Mitchell 
Ted Neal 
Jim and Kathy Remerscheid 
Phil and Linda Richmond 
Carl and Teena Riggins 
William K. and Kim Sahlin 
Violet Sanchez   
Kenneth and Linda Schmidt   
Anthony and Sherry Sims 
Lyndon Sloan   
Rick and Terese Staton  
Julie Strasser    
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Udouj, Jr. 
Mark Urban 
Al Whitson 

Rick and Mary Llew Anders 
Mr. and Mrs. Easy Barber 
Beall Barclay and Company 
George and Carole Beattie 
Gimo and Candy Berry 
Allan and Pat Crump 
Donnie and Nancy Green 
Linda K. Gurlen 
Bob and Barbara Harkness 
Paul and Suzanne Henson 
David Kerr 
Tony and Lynnell Leraris 
John Alan Lewis/Nancy Martin  

Drew Linder 
Bob and Nadine Miller 
Mike Moser 
Donnie Pendergraft 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Riggins 
Tom and Nancy Robertson 
Jim and Phyllis Russell  
Jim and Kellie Slade 
Doug Smith 
Charles and Karen Still 
Phillip and Lisa Thompson 
Byron and Linda Ware 
Glenn and Sam Yaffe 

Capital Campaign Contributions             In Memory of James Roy Gates, Jr. 

Neal and Suzanne Cowne 
James DeJarnatt  
Milt Earnhart  
Ralph Freeman, Jr.   
Griffin Charitable Organization 
Bob and Nadine Miller 
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Udouj, Jr.    

Hardscrabble Country Club 
Larry and Janet Nelson 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Michael Shaw 

In Honor of Carl Riggins 

Jayne Alford 

Donations                                                    Arkansas Gives 

Amazon Smile Foundation 
Cooper Clinic 
Tabitha Embree 
Derek Hopper 
Kirkham Systems 
Peter Lippincott 
OG&E 
Patricia Shaw 
Smith Auto Group 
Westark Yamaha 
 

Arkansas Community Foundation 
Carole Beattie 
Jo Ann Campbell 
Leisa Gramlich 
Maggie Jones 
Floyd and Sue Robison 

Adopt and Artifact 

Paula Jones 
James and Jo Ann Lutz 



Book Signing with Anita Paddock 

Blind Rage 

Join the Fort Smith Museum of History in welcoming Fort Smith author Anita Paddock 
for a book signing and program on Thursday, July 23.  Ms. Paddock will sign copies of 
her recently published book, Blind Rage, beginning at 4:00 p. m. with a program at  
6:00 p. m.  She will discuss the research process for the book which is the true story of 
the 1981 murder of Ruie Ann Park in Van Buren, Arkansas.   
 
Copies of Blind Rage will be available for $15.   

Ice Cream Social 

 Reader’s Choice “Best History Event”  

The annual Ice Cream Social will be Sunday, September 6, 2:00-4:00 pm. The annual 
event was selected as the Reader’s Choice Best History Event by E Fort Smith Maga-
zine. Join us for all you can eat ice cream and build your own sundae from a variety of 
flavors and toppings. $5 per person. 
 

 

 

4th of July  

Crafts for Children 

 
Bring the children to the 

Fort Smith Museum of 

History for Fourth of July 

Craft Making.  Saturday, 

July 4, 2015, 1:00p. m. – 

3:00 p. m., children and 

their parents will make a 

patriotic craft and enjoy 

refreshments.  The event 

is free with museum ad-

mission and open to chil-

dren twelve years and 

younger accompanied by 

a parent.  Reservations 

are requested. Call 479-

783-7841 or make a res-

ervation online at 

fortsmithmuseum.org.  
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Where the past comes to life! 


